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PRESIDENTS REPORT 

2022 - 2023 
  

 

This time last year I stood up here and set out ten goals that I wanted our club to achieve in my 

presidential year. Some of these goals were quite ambitious, while others seemed relatively 

simple at the time. Well, the report card is in. How well did we do? I will run through each  

individual goal and give an overall grade at the end:  

1.  Have at least one invited guest (potential member) attend the club meeting each 

week  

       We started out like a house on fire with this one. By the 15th December we had induct-

ed 3 new, highly motivated members. Then the wheels fell off to some degree, despite 

some goading by me. In the end we invited 13 guests out of a possible 30 available 

meetings. This was one of the ambitious goals, but an extremely important issue if our 

club is to survive in the long term. We currently have 38 active members, plus one  

honorary member, according to our website. Active members will drop to about 33 in 

this new year as several will not be renewing with our club in 2023-24. 

 

2.  Invite the Rotaract Club of Adelaide University to Port Pirie  

     This morphed into inviting the Rotaract club of Adelaide Peace, due to me contacting 

Lenard Sciangelapore (his phone number was still on the Adelaide Uni website).      

Various discussions were entered into only for the visit to fall over at the last moment. 

They had to cancel the trip, so I will take our attempts as a win, as we did all we could 

to achieve this goal. 

 

3.  Work on an event or project with the John Pirie Secondary School  

       The aim here was to revitalise the Interact Club. There was some success in the end as 

our club helped in raising funds via a BBQ for a school group to travel to Cambodia 

later in the year. Interactors were invited to come along and assist us with the BBQ.  

 

4.  Arrange a joint project for women or girls with the local Soroptimist Club  

       Thanks to the efforts of Pam Menadue we met with president Trish Rollins and ended 

up negotiating a project whereby $1,500 was donated by our club to allow the purchase 

of about ten starter kits for moving the homeless into accommodation. These kits      

include kitchen and cleaning items that the person in question would not otherwise 

have to move into their house.  
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5.  Arrange a joint meeting or event with the Rotary Club of Peterborough  

        Several attempts were made to do something here. Eventually it was decided to assist 

Peterborough with one of their projects, namely the driver education project. Our club 

will be donating funds to assist Peterborough in building a garage to store the driver  

education vehicle they use for this project. The amount is yet to be determined, but this 

is an excellent outcome because, not only are we assisting a sister club, but we are also 

helping the youth of Peterborough in obtaining their drivers licenses. 

 

6.  Pursue an environmental project in the area  

       We initially envisaged trying to do something out at Telowie Beach for this goal, but 

bureaucratic red tape got in the way. We did, however, manage to liaise with the Port 

Pirie Regional Council and have agreed to a long-term project greening the Port Pirie 

Wetlands area. The initial step will be to assist in establishing a bush tucker garden at 

the Wetlands entrance off of Wandereah Road. The plan is to work in conjunction with 

the John Pirie Secondary School and the Warndu Group from Clare. We will be meeting 

regularly with Kathryn Johnson at the council to see this to fruition. After this we will 

continue to work through other areas of the Wetlands over the coming years. 

7.  Set up a working party to review and update the club strategic plan  

      We conducted a survey of members to get their thoughts on what they would like the 

club to do in the future. Barry Mudge has “volunteered” to collate this information and 

a working group of six Rotarians has been established to see this goal through. It is 

hoped that we will be able to report back to the club early in the new Rotary year.. 

 

8.  Revive the Rotary Youth Exchange program within the club 

       I am pleased to announce that, barring any last-minute issues, we will have an          

outbound exchange student for the 2024 calendar year. We have also been trying to   

liaise with our district to host an inbound exchange student from July but have yet to 

achieve this. 

 

9.  Formalise “Friends of Rotary” 

     The idea here was to unlock more volunteers to assist the club in carrying out some of 

our activities during the year. Member application forms have been created for         

necessary information to be uploaded into ClubRunner. We have set a zero membership 

fee, and Dannielle Camporeale has created flyers to encourage prospective members to 

join. Informally we already have three Friends of Rotary. 

 

10.  Publish redacted board minutes in the Bulletin  

        It was decided early on that the minutes would be emailed, or hand delivered to       

members, rather than including in the bulletin. I would have thought that this goal 

would have been the easiest to achieve, but no, this was a fail as the minutes were rarely 

sent out. 
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Overall, I graded the club a B+ (8 out of 10), leaving room for improvement. I will continue to quietly 

push towards fully implementing the above goals in the current year. 

In other news, the club has continued to fundraise through the many BBQs, quiz nights, bowls 

nights, football gates, business directory and other events throughout the year. Well done to all 

those involved in these events. 

As previously mentioned, we inducted three new members this year – Marilyn Hayman, David 

“Bomber” Brown and Rory Good. These guys have settled into the club well and will continue to be 

great members of our club going forward. 

Other achievements include the success of the Lentil Project. A big thank you goes to Barry &       

Kristina Mudge for their generous donation. Barry deserves mention for his inventive abilities and his 

culinary efforts as well. We also erected new stable fencing at Riding for Disabled. 

We have started to utilise Clubrunner, thanks to the efforts of Roger Crouch in getting this up and 

running. 

We had two club members attend the international conference in Melbourne during May. The club 

will be looking forward to a detailed report on that event in the near future. Two members also 

attended the District Expo, also held in May. 

The club also made significant donations to shelter box and the Ukrainian Humanitarian Crisis during 

the year. 

We continue to support youth through our student citizen awards to the region’s secondary schools, 

as well as sponsorship for the Gladstone High School Road Safety Day. 

The club has implemented a $5000 grant scheme for local community clubs to apply to in relation to 

upcoming projects they may have. This will be advertised extensively in the new year. 

We were involved in a Global Grant, the details of which will no doubt be covered by John Rowe in 

his Foundation Report. I would also like to congratulate and thank those members who continue to 

support the Foundation through their donations to the Centurion Club and Paul Harris Society. 

During the year we lost Owen Crocker who served as President in the 2006-07 year. Owen was also 

our Webmaster for many years and was instrumental in producing the club’s annual reports. He will 

be sadly missed. 

I would like to thank the Sergeants at Arms Pam Menadue, Chris Keane, Dennis Coad, Stephen 

Lynch, Rob Tolson and Philip Johns for their efforts this year. Thank you again to Stephen for his role 

as Bulletin Editor, and to Chris who took on the unenviable job of Football Gate Roster manager. 
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I would also like to thank my board, Dieter Lunsmann, Peter Richens, Peter Stanley, Barry Mudge, Roger 

Crouch, Greg Hudson, Dannielle Camporeale, John Rowe, Rob Hosking and Barbara Camporeale for 

their efforts in making the past Rotary year a success. Barbara came onto the board when Rob Hosking 

moved overseas, while Dieter was also responsible for organising our guest speakers during the year 

and did a great job. 

Finally, I wish incoming president Dieter and his board all the best for 2023-2024. I have no doubt that 

the club is in good hands. 

Craig Rimmer 

Rotary Club of Port Pirie  

President 2022-2023 
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ROTARIAN OF THE YEAR 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                               

 

 

Greg Hudson 

 Barry Mudge                                       Roger Crouch         



 

                                                                                                Rotary Club of Port Pirie 2022-2023 Annual Report 

  Craig Rimmer      Peter Stanley        Philip Johns 
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CLUB COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

Members :  

Dieter Lunsmann (Chair) , Peter Richens, Graham Nichols, M Arnold, Peter Stanley,  

Russel Freak,  John Rowe, Stephen Lynch 

This year could be considered a reasonably successful year for the Club Committee. We 

were given 3 specific goals for the year by President Craig and managed to progress 2 out of 

3, which ain’t bad. We completed a project with the Soroptimist and are in the final stages of 

working on a project with the Peterborough Rotary Club. 

The guest speakers were the usual eclectic mix with medical advice about arthritis and    

prostate treatments, Stories From the Road, incoming exchange students, community       

organisations and even a book binder. The best speakers though were from within our own 

club, particularly the new members giving us a glimpse into their life story. It’s quite a     

difficult task getting speakers each week so many thanks to the Rotarians who stepped up to 

fill at the last minute when speakers had to cancel. We also had several district                 

representatives speak eloquently about the direction the district is going with District     

Governor Elect Craig Dowling and information regarding the Regionalisation project that is 

happening in our Region. We were fortunate this year that the International Conference was 

held in Australia this year and we had 2 members attend, I am looking forward to their   

feedback about the event.  

We again have some successful club functions with Red Ned night and the Rotating dinner 

enjoyed by those who attended, the club picnic had to be rescheduled due to rain and that 

made the farmers happy. I would like to thank the Sergeants this year have kept us            

entertained and filled the coffers, with Pam setting a new record along the way.  

Thank you to the Club committee members for the assistance and the enjoyable meetings we 

had during the year. 
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                                       COMMUNITY & ENVIROMENT  

                                              COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

Members: 

Greg Hudson (Chair), Phil Johns, Sebastian Mezzino, Warren Johns, Bill Akker, Rob Tol-

son, Chris Keane, Ingrid Meissner, Johan Revalk 

 

What a busy year we have had – bouncing back post COVID! We have been fortunate to be able 

to participate in many community events. Not only as an opportunity to raise funds but to      

engage with our community and showcase our Rotary brand. 

We were well patronised at the bi-monthly “Producers Markets,” seeing a substantial increase in 

moneys raised to support club projects. We increased our volunteer numbers required from four 

to five, with a couple of members becoming regular supporters of our efforts at the markets and 

with excellent backing from the remainder of the club. Market day became not only a great    

revenue stream but an opportunity for fellowship. 

This year had us participate in many Council organised events, some one-off events and some 

ongoing. This past year saw the introduction of the Winter Festival and street party, given its 

popularity it will now be a regular calendar event. It was a fantastic fundraiser for the Club and 

will only continue to grow. We were lucky enough to be sponsored by Australian Gas Company 

showcasing their hydrogen gas BBQ at the street party, donating profits from event to our club. 

Another Council initiative saw us cooking BBQ breakfast for employees at the works depot. 

This too is an ongoing arrangement and feedback from Council indicated they are very happy 

with arrangement. 

New Years Eve - Street Party, back this past year. Council reintroduced event at foreshore, well 

patronised by the community and was supported by local vendors, sporting, and service clubs. 

What started out as a planned finish around 9pm, saw us close our door at 11:30pm – another 

great fundraiser. 
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List of some of the Council events we took part in 2022-23; 

Clean up Australia Day 

Greening Australia – Tree planting day 

World Wetlands Day 

Winter Festival 

Council Breakfasts 

Council Information Day – Solly Beach 

Skate Park Community Day 

New Years Eve 

 

                           

Clean up Australia                     World Wetlands Day 

 

New Years Eve 
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This year gave us the opportunity to assist local educational groups celebrate their                    

achievements and events. Children’s University (Uni SA), Mid-North Christian College,          

St Marks College, all inviting us to participate in raising funds at their occasions. We were also 

pleased to be able to support the “Family Week” luncheon and the Child Protection Departments 

BBQ lunch. 

Committee decided the recipient for funds raised at our “Annual Bowls Night” would be the 

Port Pirie Uni Hub. Fun night which was well supported by the community and members. 

$1,400 was raised and presented to the Hub by President Craig Rimmer. 

Other fundraising opportunities came from such sources as Cellarbrations Bottle Shop “beer 

tasting” BBQ, Junior Soccer BBQ and Port Pirie Hockey Grand Final BBQ – more exposure for 

our Club. 

 

 

                          St Marks Open Night     Family Week Luncheon 

 

 

 

Presentation of cheque UniHub 
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A rewarding and worthy project was taken on this year in assisting the Port Pirie Riding for 

the Disabled group. From a passing comment at club assembly, prompting a conversation and 

subsequent contacting of RFD, became an opportunity to get our hands dirty. Thanks to the 

assistance and practical knowledge from Phil, Roger, and Neville we were able get this stable 

fencing project up and running. Eight club members participated in the erection of the new 

fencing in some rather warm conditions and was completed in one day. Funding came from 

proceeds raised from the Winter Festival/Street Party BBQ. 

Feedback received from RFD thanked and complemented us on what we had delivered.      

Stables now in full use with RFD taking ownership of new ponies. 

 

             

 

Graham, Neville F, Greg H, Neville M, Roger, Dieter, Phil, Craig  
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It would be amiss not to mention Christmas. Ellie the Elephant (not sure if that’s her name) and Mr 

Squiggle floats got a bit of TLC this year. New lights and tinsel for Mr Squiggle and a new saddle     

blanket for Ellie courtesy of Annette Rimmer’s sewing prowess. The warm weather brought out the 

crowds for the reinstatement of the proper Christmas Pageant route. Lyn, Dieter, Graham, Mary, Rory, 

Ayrlei and Dane made sure the kids, big and small, enjoyed the day. 

Greg Mayfield once again engaged us to help decorate the CBD, in particular the windows of the      

BH Club. Lessons learnt from previous years stood us in good stead with Dieter engineering new 

framework to support our decorations. Craig, Peter, Greg supported with their own brand of design 

flare. 

 

 

   

 

  

They say, “many hands make light work,” and this has been the case for this year’s         

Community Committee commitments. The members of our club have done a stellar job     

volunteering their time to make every BBQ, every community event we got involved with a 

success.  

I thank all for their efforts and wish Philip Johns every success as in coming Community 

Chair for the next Rotary year. 
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                           MEMBERSHIP, INTERNATIONAL AND PUBLIC                    

   IMAGE  REPORT 

 

Members: 

Dannielle Camporeale (Chair) , Dylan Phillips, Neville Ferme, Barry 

Mudge, Greg Mayfield,    Neville Myers, Bruce James, Roger Crouch 

 
Lentil Project  

 An initiative of PP Barry Mudge, the Lentil Project was a project 

which supplied fresh lentils to UCSA Food Hub and the Food Bank.  

Approximately 800kg of lentils were donated to the Club by a        

Rotarian and were then bagged and distributed by members to provide 

an exciting opportunity for low priced meal options for people access-

ing the services of these organisations.  Each bag was labelled to pro-

mote the Club. This outstanding project was well received by the community, with positive 

feedback offering future opportunities for the Club to make a  difference in our communities.   

Vocational Training Team  

 A grant application for District Designated funds for US$16,660 and a Foundation Global 

Fund application for US$30,006 has been submitted to support five Moroccan agricultural   

scientists to travel to Metro and Regional SA to study dry 

land adaptation of agricultural systems under climate 

change.  Visiting for three weeks in September, the        

scientists will have the opportunity to travel to Adelaide 

and Regional SA, meeting with local farmers and            

agricultural leaders to develop strategies to improve rain-fed agricultural productivity in     

Morocco, upon approval of both grants. 

Rotary Youth Exchange  

With the world opening up, our Rotary Youth Exchange        

program is underway and there is one potential outbound      

exchange student for the Rotary Club of Port Pirie. The         

application  process has been completed and the interview    

process has commenced.  With all things being equal, we should 

have an outbound exchange student heading off in January to 

experience the opportunities afforded by this outstanding  program. 
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Quiz Nights  

Our Quiz Nights continue to provide an opportunity for our local        

community to see how Rotary has fun while making a difference.   

A Quiz Night was held in October, raising funds for our local community 

projects and was well attended by approximately 60 people at the Port 

Pirie Royal Yacht Club.   

Many thanks to the Yacht Club for their ongoing support for this event. 

 

 

Membership 

This year has seen us welcome three new members to our Club in Marilyn, David and Rory 

respectively.  They have definitely made an impression on the Club with their energy and    

engagement.  We hope their journey in Rotary provides them with remarkable opportunities to 

connect with the community and make a difference locally, nationally and internationally.  

There has also been a revision of the Friends of Rotary Program with new information to be 

released soon. 

 

I would like to thank the committee for their support and dedication to achieving our goals for 

the year.  I would like to congratulate President Craig on his leadership and guidance over the 

past year and wish PE Dieter every success for the coming year. 
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Members: 

Rohert Hosking (Chair), Barbara Campoeale (Chair), Dennis Coad, Kenton Franks, 

Lyn Joyce, Peter Arnold, Alan Paterson, Pam Menadue, Geoff Brock                                                             

I would like to take this opportunity in thanking Robert Hosking for Chairing this           

Committee for the past two years, also to wish Robert and his family well. 

I would also like to thank all Committee members for their support, guidance and           
commitment to Robert and myself through out the year. 

Citizenship awards 

Once again Citizenship Awards were presented to students at the following  Schools. John 
Pirie Secondary School, Gladstone High School, Booleroo High School, St. Mark’s College 

and the Mid North Christian College. 

Many thanks to the Rotarians who attended these awards and for presenting the Certificates. 

UniHub 

This Committee has once again supported the UniHub with $2000.00 donation to support a 

student with support in helping them to attend other Universities for their studies. 

The UniHub is part of that Adelaide University which allows students to attend University in 
their local areas. 

Gladstone School 

The Gladstone School were again beneficiary of $1500.00 for their Regional Road Safety 

Program. This program has been very successful. 

                Mothers Day Flowers 

This year the Rotary Club presented 149 bunches of flowers to all females in the hospital St.         
Joseph’s House, Hammill House and Lealholme. The ladies were very excited to receive 

them and thanked the Rotary Club for their kind thoughts. Thanks to Mary and Graham 

Nicholls and Dannielle Camporeale for their help in preparing these flowers. 

YOUTH & VOCATIONAL 

COMMITTEE REPORT 
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Police Officer of the year 

Our local Superintendent of Police  Mark Cyrus  was chosen as the Police Officer of the years 

through the Rotary Club Of Unley. Mark is very involved with the local youth in the        
Community and is committed to the Operation Flinders Project. Mark is a very approachable 

person and is well deserving of this award. 

Interact Club 

Greg Mayfield has been the driving force of this group through the John Pirie Secondary 

School. 

Through the year the participated in two 40 Hour Famine days and visited Nursing homes. 

Sadly this group fell through the cracks when the teacher who was supporting the students left 

the school. However Greg has made contact with the replacement Teacher  Matt Black who is 
very keen to get the group together once again with the help from our Club.  

Adelaide University Rotoract Club 

The Adelaide University Rotoract Club were invited to come to Port Pirie for a visit. However 

well into the organizing of this event the Club pulled out. This may come to fruition later in 
the year. 

In general this Committee has put forward lots of ideas for future events and look forward to 
bringing them to fruition in the new Rotary year.. 

 

Congratulations to President Craig on a very successful year in his leadership. 

Barbara Camporeale 

 

Bentley Camporeale giving Beryl Martin Mothers Day Flowers 
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                             ROTARY FOUNDATION DISTRICT GRANT 

                                Community Development - Renovation 

    PDG John Rowe 

The Rotary Club of DAU in Pampanga province of the Philippines received 

a request from a school for help to refurbish a toilet block and hand washing 

facilities at the Dapdap Elementary School located at Madapdap Resettlement Area in         

Mabalacat City, Pampanga 1St District. 

The Rotary Club of Port Pirie decided to facilitate the project by joining with our Sister Club 

and to sponsor the project.   We were successful in applying for a Rotary Foundation District 

Grant, to support the project. 

 

The refurbishment included replacement of part of the roof with new galvanized iron,          

replacement of 4 toilet pans, taps and fittings. Electrical repairs, including installation of    

electrical safety breaker and light fittings. 

 

The new toilet pans were installed without flushers as the children play around with them and 

break the fittings.  A bucket and pan are used as substitutes. Water is supplied in each toilet via 

a tap.  The missing floor traps were replaced. 

 

The missing wall tiles were replaced and the building was repainted yellow with green doors 

and trim. The galvanized roof was painted green. 

 

The completed project was commissioned with the formal handover on 18th March 2023. 

                  
                  Project Expenditure 

Budget Details $AUD 

District Grant Allocation $ 1000 

Club contribution to project $ 1000 

Total Budget for Project $ 2000 

Itemised expenditure (receipts/invoices attached, add rows as needed) $AUD 

1.Materials  PHP 55076 $ 1483.21 

2.Labour      PHP 38750 $ 1043.54 

3.Food & Drink PHP 5000 $ 0134.65 

4.   

Total Expenditure $ 2661.40 
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ROTARY FOUNDATION DISTRICT GRANT 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Before and After Photos 

 
 

 



 

                                                                                                Rotary Club of Port Pirie 2022-2023 Annual Report 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

                                                                                                Rotary Club of Port Pirie 2022-2023 Annual Report 

ROTARY FOUNDATION  

Global Grant 234829 

Provision of a Water System for Bartangay Poblacion, Kabayan, Dutab 

(Chuntug  and Opdas) in the Philippines. 

This joint project between the RC of Baguio and RC of Port Pirie is for the      

rehabilitation of the water distribution system destroyed by Typhoon Ompong, 

and provide water to the Kabayan Poblacion with 500 inhabitants including an 

Elementary School and a Parish Church. 

This project will facilitate universal and equitable access to safe and affordable 

drinking water to a population of approximately 1000 individuals. 

Past President Alberto Talco of RC of Baguio, Rito Deaban of the Dutab Water 

Association and the Barangay Captain Ervin Busilan are the responsible        

personnel for this project. 

The grant for US$52,000 has just been approved by the Foundation. Our     

contribution has been US$15,000. (District Designated Funds from the       

Foundation.) 

This project was begun in early 2022 and has taken considerable effort to  

satisfy the requirements of The Rotary Foundation. The project includes an  

educational unit on health and hygiene.  

The project will be completed in the 2023-24 Rotary Year. The final Report will 

be included in next year’s Annual Report. 
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Port Pirie Rotary Events Calendar 

2022-2023 

17-Jul-22 Council Tree planting Cook BBQ 

21-Jul-22 Napperby Scout Hall   Cook BBQ 

6-Aug-22 Winter Festival- Memorial Oval  Cook BBQ  10am to 4pm 

6-Aug-22 Autralian Gas - H2 BBQ  Cook BBQ  5pm to 8 pm 

14-Aug-22 Producers Market  Cook BBQ  7:30am to 12:pm 

27 -28 Sept  Memorial Park - Smelter Picnic Set up and remove stage 

9-Oct-22 Producers Market  Cook BBQ  7:30am to 12:pm 

15-Oct-23 Rotary Quiz  Night Organise, set up and run quiz night 

21-Oct-22 Uniting Country SA Stage set up for 9am - 2pm 

21-Oct-22 Uniting Country SA BBQ 11am - 1pm 

30-Oct-22 Virtus SC BBQ To be delivered 

19-Nov-22 Virtus SC BBQ To be delivered 

27-Nov-22 Picnic in the Park BBQ 11am - 3pm 

11-Dec-22 Carols by Candlelight Set Up and Remove Stage 

11-Dec-22 Producers Market   Cook BBQ  7:30am to 12:pm 

12-Dec-22 Mid North Christian College - Graduation Cook BBQ at school 

20-Dec-22 DCP BBQ - Christmas Party Cook BBQ 

22-Dec-22 Cellarbrations Bottle Shop  Cook BBQ 

31-Dec-22 Pirie Council New Years Eve Cook BBQ 

5-Jan-23 Rotary Bowls Night  Provide evening meal 

26-Jan-23 Australia Day Celebration Set up and remove marques 

4-Feb-23 Community Event - Solly Beach PPDC Cook BBQ 

8-Feb-23 Port Pire Council Breakfast Cook BBQ 7am to 8 am 

12-Feb-23 Producers Market  Cook BBQ 7:30am to 12pm 

19-Feb-23 Riding For Disable - Fencing Project Install new fencing 

24-Feb-23 World Wetlands Day  Cook BBQ 

5-Mar-23 Clean Up Australia Day  Cook BBQ 

16-Mar-23 Aboriginal Comm Health  BBQ at Solly beach  

29-Mar-23 Port Pirie Council Breakfast  Cook BBQ 7am to 8 am 

9-Apr-23 Producers Market  Cook BBQ 7:30am to 12pm 

15-Apr-23  SGFL in Port Pirie for the 2023 season Man the Gates 

28-Apr-23 Pt Pirie Council - Skate Park  Cook BBQ for skate park competition 

3-May-23 Port Pirie Council Breakfast Cook BBQ 7am to 8 am 

6-May-23 Junior Soccer BBQ Man and cook BBQ -all day 

17-May-23 Family Fun Week BBQ Lunch 

17-May-23 St Marks Campus Open Night  Cook BBQ at school 

24-May-23 St Marks School - Feast Day Cook 900 sausages 

11-Jun-23 Producers Market Cook BBQ 7:30am to 12pm 

16-Jun-23 JPSS Cambodia Fund Cook BBQ at John Pirie Secondary  School 
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PAST CLUB OFFICERS  

YEAR PRESIDENT SECRETARY 

1956-57 Bill Craft Vic Lillman 

1957-58                                                 John Almond                               Geoff Evans  

1958-59                                                 Vic Bazzica                                 Geoff Evans 

1959-60 Matt Caddy Geoff Evans 

1960-61 Harry Tucker Gordon Sherwin 

1961-62                                                 Geoff Evans                                Gordon Sherwin 

1962-63                                                 Frank Whitworth                         Graham Murphy 

1063-64 Gordon Sherwin Graham Murphy  

1964-65 Allan Martin Lance Masters 

1965-66 Fred Smith Arthur Dawson 

1966-67 Graham Murphy Arthur Dawson 

1967-68 Max Sibly Col Noble 

1968-69                                          Bill Frith                                  Geoff Evan 

1969-70 Brian Condon Geoff Evans 

1970-71 Don Middleton Bruce James 

1971-72 Ray Naulty Gordon Craig 

1972-73 Bruce James Geoff Evans 

1973-74 Eric Williams Geoff Nichols 

1974-75 Vern Potter Geoff Nichols 

1975-76 Gordon Martin John Plate 

1976-77 John Callery Darle Baker 

1977-78 John Plate Darle Baker 

1978-79 Kevin Todd/Frank Whitworth Russell Freak 

1979-80 Ron Johns Russell Freak 

1980-81 Brian Richards John Gander 

1981-82 David Hart John Gander 

1982-83 Dene Cretan David Sandell 

1983-84 Gordon Cheesman Bill Williams 

1984-85 Brian Tayler Bill Williams 

1985-86 Dino Gadaleta Bill Williams 

1986-87 Mick Prest Les Waddington 

1987-88 Wayne Jackson Les Waddington 

1988-89 Maurice McBride Don Hausler 

1989-90 John Rowe Don Hausler 
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1990-91 Peter Franks Don Hausler 

1991-92 John Banfield Alan Paterson 

1992-93 Klaus Neubauer Alan Paterson 

1993-94 Les Waddington Alan Paterson 

1994-95 Warren Johns Alan Paterson 

1995-96 Philip Johns Alan Paterson 

1996-97 Peter Caddy Alan Paterson 

1997-98 Garth Zerbe Alan Paterson 

1998-99 Geoffrey Stewart Alan Paterson 

1999-2000 Alan Paterson                   Trevor Vonow/Mick Prest 

2000-01 Stephen Lynch Mick Prest 

2001-02 Bryant Chivell Mick Prest 

2002-03 Andrew Hern Mick Prest 

2003-04 Dennis Coad Mick Prest 

2004-05 Graham Nichols John Brazel 

2005-06 Bob Ward Peter Richens 

2006-07 Owen Crocker Peter Richens 

2007-08                                                 Trevor Werfel             Stephen Lynch 

2008-09              Neville Ferme             Stephen Lynch 

2009-10 John Brazel Stephen Lynch 

2010-11 Geoff Brock Stephen Lynch 

2011-12 Geraldeane Chivell Mark Arnold 

2012-13 Mario Valente Mark Arnold 

2013-14 Barbara Camporeale Bob Ward 

2014-15 Graham Nichols Gerry Chivell 

2015-16 Greg Mayfield Pam Menadue 

2016-17 Dannielle Camporeale Pam Menadue 

2017-18 Barry Mudge Stephen Lynch 

2018-19 Sebastian Mezzino Stephen Lynch 

2019-20 Pam Menadue Stephen Lynch 

2020-21 Peter Richens Barbara Camporeale 

2021-22 Roger Crouch Barbara Camporeale                                              

2022-23                                                 Craig Rimmer                             Peter Richens 

DISTRICT GOVERNORS 

1974/75  Geoff Evans 

2006/07 John Rowe 
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Mother Club – Rotary Club of Unley 

 

                 Paired Clubs – Rotary Club of Gawler Light  

                    -Rotary Club of West Torrens 

 

Sister Club with 

Rotary Club of Baguio 

Baguio Philippines 

District 3790 

 

 

Sister Club with 

Rotary Club of Dau 

Pampanga Philippines 

District 3790 

         Chartered 9th July  1956 


